
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT 
 

Date:  May 18, 2020 
 To:   Board of Education 
From:   Jeff Stauder 

 
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 

 
Facilities Committee 
Did not meet 
 

Fire Panel 
The High School is needing to replace the fire panel.  It came out in 1992 and it is becoming very 
hard to find parts to repair it. I would like to use Life Safety funds to pay for this.  The cost is 
$16,388.  The Board will need to approve a motion to have BLDD make an amendment to the 
current 10 year life safety plan.  Once this is done it will go to the state to be approved which 
will take approximately 2 weeks. 
 

High School Chiller 
The chiller work has finally started and it should be up and running by the 20th of May. The 

small unit is still not working. I was informed by Xcell Mechanical this week that they think the 

unit has been struck by lightning.  They are going to submit all the documentation I will need to 

possibly turn this in to our insurance company.  We can function without this unit, as it is mainly 

a backup unit or if there is a high demand for air. 

 

I don’t have much to report this month.  I just want to let everyone know that we are doing 

everything we can at this time to be stocked up with as much cleaning supplies, sanitizers and 

any other PPE that we may need to open in August.   

 

 

 


